
 

 

Art Houghtaling, Superintendent 503-787-3521 

The Falls City School Board will meet Sunday, February 9, 2020 at 2:00 pm at the High School. The public is welcome to 
attend the open portion of any meeting as posted. 

 
 

REGULAR BOARD MEETING - OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
 
Chairman Young opened regular meeting at 2:00 pm 
 
Board Members in attendance: 

Bob Young, Chairman Bret Davis, Vice Chair  
Larry Sickles, Director Shanda Yother, Director 
Jami Kidd, Director  
 

Staff Members in Attendance: 
Art Houghtaling, Superintendent Micke Kidd, High School Principal 
Donna Creekmore, Admin Assistant John Gilbert, Facilities Manager 

 
 
Walkthrough List 
 
High School - 
 

Library  
Roof – Needs regular maintenance  
Flooring Between the Library and Science Classroom – Needs to be replaced 
Windows – Replace with vinyl 
Micke would like the Library space back to use as a classroom. Possibly move the Library to the Elementary 
School.  

 
Science 
Windows – Replace with vinyl 
Discussed whether it was possible to split the room, idea was dismissed. 

 
Shop 
Tuff Shed – address moss on roof 
Continue to work on cleaning and organizing the space 
Discussed the possibility of adding to the back of the Library building to add additional space. 

 
Bank behind HS  
Discussed cleaning it up/off in order to increase visibility.  



 
HS Kitchen/Cafeteria 
Discussed how to increase the amount of eating space.  
Discussed t the possibility of enclosing the food prep area.  
 
Downstairs Classroom 
Currently being used to print shirts, work on the yearbook project and for storage. 

 
Rear Stairwell 
Needs completely repaired/rebuilt 
Alarm is not working 
 
Music 
Needs a dedicated space. 
Discussed what it would look like to lease modulars.  John will look into costs.  

 
Bathrooms 
Move both bathrooms to the main floor 
Unisex bathrooms create concerns of supervision. There was concern of pot being smoked in the Library 
bathrooms when they were made unisex. 
 
Staff Room 
Not enough room 
 
Gym 
Bathrooms 
Walkaround 
Resurface the floor 
Girls locker room concrete floor. John to get bid 
Shower, pressure wash and re-grout 
 

 
Elementary School -  
 

Roof 
Needs replaced 

 
ES Sped Room 
Discussed the desire to move it to a room with both windows and a dedicated bathroom. 
Discussed the possibility of modular, maybe split between the Library and SPED. 
Discussed Janell’s room. Shares a wall with the staff bathroom, we could open a door and dedicate one of those 
bathrooms.  

 
4​th​ Grade 
Would like to move them to the main floor 

 
Floors 
Get rid of the strips 
Discussed new flooring options and needs (water resistant, easy to clean, durability)  
 



Bathrooms 
Could use updating 

 
7​th​ Grade 
Wall repair 

 
Sidewalk 
Needs replaced 

 
Staff Room 
How to make it not kid accessible 
Create an “unplugged” space 
Comfy seating 
Food prep space 

 
Kitchen 
Warming oven 
Bump out the old stage to create more eating space 

 
Enclosed Play Area 
Prioritize bathrooms 
If we go with modulars, they can use the gym restrooms 

 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

Next Regular Board Meeting:  Monday, March 9, 2020 
Regular Session at 6:30 pm. 

 
 
 

Chairman Young adjourned the meeting at 3:52 
 


